
19.06.2020 Thirsk Community Primary School 

 

I hope that  everyone in our school community is keeping well and safe during this period of partial school 
opening.  Under current Governmental guidelines we  have now been given greater freedom to welcome 
children back to school where there is capacity. However, whilst operating within current guidance relating 
to class sizes and keeping everyone safe, there is currently very little capacity to accommodate additional 
pupils with the majority of bubbles now running at full capacity.   

So for the time being we are restricting pupils returning to school to children in Nursery, Reception, Year 
One and Year Six. If you have a child in these year groups wanting to return to school please contact the 
office. However as already stated above there is now very limited capacity, with many bubbles already full. 
Last week we shared the criteria we would use when allocating places for you to refer to. So as we move 
further in to the summer term home learning will continue to be an important part of learning for many 
pupils, please encourage your child to engage with this. If you need any further support or have queries 
please contact Mrs Turner who is leading home learning, her email address is: homeworkteacher@thirsk-
pri.n-yorks.sch.uk. If and when guidance changes I will update you accordingly. 

Please also be aware that in the event of an staff sickness a bubble may need to shut. This is as there is lit-
tle capacity for covering bubbles, in this event we would try and contact parents at the earliest opportunity. 
At present there we are not planning to open school over the summer holidays. 

On Friday 26th June we will be sending end of year reports for children in Reception to Year Six. For those 
pupils who are currently in school reports will be given to these pupils to take home along with any sib-
lings that may not be in school.  For those families where no children are attending school you will be able 
collect you child's report on Friday 26th June from the school office. This will be in the time slots below: 

 Mrs Burrell’s Class:  9.00 –9.30 

 Miss Lonsdale’s Class 9.30-10.00 

 Miss Gloag’s Class 10.00 –10.30 

 Miss Bullock’s Class 10.30-11.00 

 Mrs Holme’s Class 11.00 –11.30 

 Mrs Atkinson’s Class 11.30– 12.00 

 Mrs Collier’s Class 12.00 –12.30 

 Miss Wilson’s Class 12.30 –1.00 

 Mrs Turner’s Class 1.00 –1.30 

If you are unable to make that time slot please contact the office to arrange another time or way of getting 
your child’s report to you.  Restrictions will be in place to keep everyone safe. You will be informed of your 
child’s teacher for next year in the coming weeks. 

As always thank you for you support during this period of time.  No doubt in the coming weeks there will 
be further Governmental announcement and further changes made. I will try to keep you informed of how 
these will  impact you and your children. 

 



   

 

 

 

 

 

June 24th 

Our PTA will be collecting bags at the en-

trance to the school car park from 9-1pm. 

Please bring items in a black bin bag. 

 

Many Thanks 

  

 

 

 

 

 Virtual Balloon Race  

 https://ecoracing.co/  

 

Our PTA are raising funds by      

holding a virtual Balloon Race, 

please see the link and follow the  

instructions. 

https://ecoracing.co/
https://ecoracing.co/

